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NOTICE TO LADY MEMBERS

The President and Committee invite you to attend the Annual General Meeting of the Shelly

Beach Golf Club (Associates) to be held in the Clubhouse on Monday 27 October 2014 at

2:30pm.

Order of Business:

1. To confirm the minutes of the AGM held on Monday 14 October 2013
2. Annual Reports
a. President
b. Captain
c. Handicap Manager
d. Treasurer
e. Veterans Delegate
3. Announcement of Election Results for Office Bearers for the year 2014/15
4. Appointment of Committee
5. To deal with suggestions of which no notice has been given, but which the meeting may approve

SHELLY BEACH GOLF CLUB 2013 - 2014 LADIES ANNUAL REPORT
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NOMINATIONS FOR 2014/15 COMMITTEE

POSITION NOMINEE PROPOSER SECONDER
President Eunice de Vries Rosalie Annecchini Jeanette Arkins
Captain Toni McSweeny Julie Mackey Rosalie Annecchini
Treasurer Melissa Bensley Toni McSweeny Jo Scott
Committee x 8 Julie Mackey Jeanette Arkins Jan Mayfield

Jeanette Arkins
Susan Eastway
Rosemary Moore
Trish Howard
Jan Mayfield
Jenny Siegel

Julia Campbell

Jan Mayfield
Rosemary Moore
Susan Eastway
Wendy Schmidt
Rosalie Annecchini
Jeanette Arkins

Rosalie Annecchini

Rosalie Annecchini
Vicki Done
Pamela Price
Karen O’Brien
Ros Evatt

Toni McSweeny

Julie Mackey
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

2014 has been another very successful year for the ladies with our numbers steadily increasing.
Our Tyros program continues to be very popular and is a major source of new memberships;
many thanks to Jason and his team for running the program. Of course the success of the
program is also due to the support and commitment of Denise Quinn, Jan Mayfield, Marie
Anderson and our dedicated ladies who come up on a Friday morning to “walk” with the Tyros.
The golf results being achieved by these new members are proof of the program’s success.

The first Charity Day of 2014 was rescheduled and finally played on Wednesday 14 May
and once again the day was a resounding success. Despite the fact that no carts were allowed
on the day our Shelly Beach Ladies really got into the spirit of the occasion and raised much
needed funds for the Oncology Department of Gosford Hospital. Terry Hayes, Fundraising
Coordinator, attended our presentation and was delighted to accept a cheque for $2,700.00!
A big thank you to our sponsors on the day, our hospitality team for their help and great lunch,
our Committee Ladies for great work in the running of the event and most importantly our
ladies for their amazing generosity.

Congratulations and thank you to all the ladies who represented Shelly Beach at the various
events during the year. Our Pennants representatives once again had a great season, winning
both Division 1 and Division 2 and regaining the Margin Shield for SBGC. Division 3 was a
very closely fought contest and a fantastic achievement by our ladies in finishing runners-up.

We have enjoyed our usual social functions throughout the year and many thanks must go to
Adrienne Tinkler and her Social Committee for their continued hard work and dedication. Our
morning teas are admired by all the other Central Coast clubs.

To Margaret Marjoram thank you once again for keeping in contact with our members on the
sick list. Your caring nature and disposition are very much appreciated by our ladies at a time
when they are not enjoying the best of health.

To Sharyn, Merryn and Kirrily on the Functions Team, a big thank you for helping in the
organisation of our social functions throughout the year. | very much appreciate your cheerful
and professional expertise at all times.

The Committee is always available for any concerns or queries you may have at any time. We
are here for your enjoyment of golf as well as all the social events in our golfing calendar.
| would like to urge all ladies to attend our AGM at 2.30pm on Monday 27 October. This is
the forum where you can discuss any changes that you may like to introduce or queries on any
procedures that are now in place that you don’t understand.

My term as President has sadly come to an end and | am stepping down from the position. |
would like to thank the current Committee and previous Committees that | have worked with
for their support and encouragement. We all give our time voluntarily and work together so
that our ladies can play their game of golf and also enjoy our social activities. In conclusion,
| encourage anyone thinking of going on committee to nominate and give it a try. | can highly
recommend it as it has been both challenging and a very rewarding experience for me. | have
enjoyed my term as Lady President and have learnt so much.

My congratulations and best wishes to the incoming Committee, I'm sure they will do an
outstanding job.

Wishing everyone good golfing and good health in 2015.

Rosalie Annecchini

PRESIDENT

SHELLY BEACH GOLF CLUB 2013 - 2014 LADIES ANNUAL REPORT
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CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Well this is my first year on the Ladies Committee with my appointment as Vice Captain.
What a great group of hardworking ladies we have here on the Ladies Committee at Shelly
Beach and | would firstly like to thank each and every one of these ladies — Rosalie, Eunice,
Bec, Jeanette, Denise, Jan and Jean, for all your patience, great sense of humour and your
willingness to share all your knowledge with us. You sometimes forget that these are voluntary

positions with all the time and effort that these ladies put in.

In the past few months | have had to step up as Acting Captain and whilst this has been a steep
learning curve for me, now that | am settling into the role | am really enjoying all the challenges
the role presents. It really has been such a great pleasure to work with all the other ladies on

the Committee, both old and new, over the past 12 months.

Golf ticks so many boxes for us ladies, strong competition, exercise on what has to be one of
the best golf courses in NSW and of course social interaction with a fantastic group of ladies.
It certainly beats working. Thanks to the Tyros program and the professional management
by all at Shelly Beach Golf Club, the ladies competition continues to grow. The weekly ladies
competition on Wednesday is well supported with between 100 to 130 ladies playing each
week. All the ladies are looking forward to the increase in ladies competition on Mondays in

2015, which currently sees more than 50 ladies playing each week.

In my very short time on the Committee | have been overwhelmed by the support and
assistance from everyone involved at Shelly Beach Golf Club. Craig and all his team at the
Club are always willing to assist whenever asked. Jason and all the boys in the Golf Shop are
legends, nothing is ever a bother and we are very fortunate for their support and help with
all our ladies events. Thanks to Andy and all the Green Staff, who have been very obliging in
changing some of our events due to bad weather, we do really appreciate this. Thank you all

once again for all the help you have provided to the Ladies Committee and myself.

A big thank you also to our Club President, Allan, Captain, Peter, Match Committee, Arthur
and Mark and the Board for the support you have given to the Ladies throughout the year. For

anyone else that | may have forgotten, many thanks for your help.

Ladies golf has been so busy in 2014 with a very successful local calendar which saw so many
Shelly Beach ladies qualifying for district and NSW events, with far too many to mention in
this report. Our ladies certainly like to go on tour and have been fantastic ambassadors for
Shelly Beach Golf Club.

One of the highlights again this year has to be our fantastic Pennants results. Pennants is truly
a team event with so many people working behind the scenes to make it such a great success
on the Central Coast. Congratulations to all the Lady Pennant players at Shelly Beach who
once again won the Margin Shield. Yes we do have an advantage at Shelly Beach with our

large Lady Membership however the selected team still had to bring their A game to each



7

game they played and do the job which they certainly did. A big thank you to all our Pennants
Captains this year — Tina Hando Division 1, Di Mabey Division 2 and Roz Evatt Division 3. These
ladies worked very hard to select teams and motivate the girls to achieve such fantastic results
with a win in Division 1 and 2 and Division 3 runners up for the season. Thanks to the Board at
Shelly Beach Golf Club for their support with this year’s Pennants seasons and providing such

wonderful prizes for our ladies, jackets for Division 1 and 2, and shirts for Division 3.

Shelly Beach recently hosted the Blue Water Classic in September 2014, our prestige Open
Amateur Stroke Competition, with 72 entries received from ladies all over NSW it made for
some very strong competition with the lowest markers both scoring 79 gross. Kim Burke, our
local Shelly Beach representative, (handicap 2), had to playoff against Isabella Chan from
Pennant Hills Golf club (handicap 1). A little local knowledge came into play with Kim Burke
sinking a 30-foot putt on the 1st hole to take out the title. Congratulations to Kim Burke and
all other players for their great results. Shirley Hines (Shelly Beach Golf Club) was the Net
winner for Division 1 on the day with 72 and Rosie Moore (Shelly Beach Golf Club) won the
Net for Division 2 with 73.

The Club Championships are coming up soon; this is the first time they will be played in October.
We have already received considerable entries for this event so looks like this year’s events

will be stronger than ever. The results will have to be published in next year’s Annual Report.

Finally | would like to say goodbye and thank you to those ladies who are stepping down from
the Committee this year. Shelly Beach Ladies golf would not be as successful and popular as
it is without all the hard work and energy from you all. We have been very fortunate to have
such a dedicated group of ladies. A very big thank you to our President Rosalie who is leaving
the helm, we have been very lucky to have a President like you, who has lead by example with
a smile on her face. Thanks to all the ladies on the Social Committee who have also worked
really hard and have been so generous with their time and always happy to help. | look
forward to working with the new Committee, with a mix of old and new, and look forward to

lots of great golfing in our very exciting 2015 calendar.

Toni McSweeny
ACTING CAPTAIN

SHELLY BEACH GOLF CLUB 2013 - 2014 LADIES ANNUAL REPORT
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LADIES CLUB RESULTS

CHARITY DAYS

Our Charity Day which was held on Wednesday 14 May 2014 (rescheduled from 30 April)
was another great success with more than $2,700.00 raised again for the Oncology Unit at
Gosford Hospital. Thank you to all our ladies for their ongoing support with our Charity Days.
Our second Charity Day is scheduled for 10 September 2014 with all proceeds going to
Wigwam and Oasis Centre Wyong.

FOURSOMES
The foursomes was held on 21 May 2014
Division 1 - Tina Hando and Rhonda Magner

Division 2 - Rosie Moore and Anne Nichols

DISTRICT BROOCH WINNERS

Division 1 - Tina Hando

Division 2 - Trish Howard

Division 3 - Julia Campbell
The District Brooch Playoff was held during the Charity Day at Toukley Golf Club on 18 August
2014, with Trish and Julia representing Shelly Beach very well. Unfortunately Tina Hando was

unavailable to play.

WOMEN'S GOLD MEDAL WINNERS

These ladies will represent Shelly Beach at state level:
Division 1 - Kim Burke at Mona Vale on 2 December 2014
Division 2 - Di Mabey at Wakehurst on 11 November 2014

Division 3 - Pam Johnston at Bayview on 3 November 2014

CAPTAIN V PRESIDENT
President Winners - Julia Campbell and Glenda Thomas
Captain Winners - Val Gibney and Maria Mather

The President’s team beat the Captain’s team by 2 points.

GOLF NSW FOURBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS

Four teams qualified to play in the District Playoff on 29 September 2014 at Mangrove Mountain:
Ally Gale and Sue Wilcockson
Bec Goldsmith and Di Mabey
Rhonda Barbat and Kerry Davidson

Kim Burke and Trish Wiseman



GOODW/ILL PLATE
Trish Howard

PEWTER PLATE
Roz Evatt and Julia Campbell at Woollahra Golf Cub on 21 July 2014

CORONATION MEDAL
Tina Hando and Ann Baker at Bayview on 15 September 2014
Jeanette Arkins and Leah Anderson at Concord on 15 September 2014

BRONZE MEDALLION
Kathy Dean and Mel Bensley at Wakehurst on Thursday 18 September 2014
Jen Siegel and Ally Gale at Monash on Thursday 18 September 2014

DISTRICT 3BBB V PAR: GWEN THOMPSON MEMORIAL TROPHY

Three teams qualified to be played on 15 September 2014 at Toukley:
Rosie Moore, Anne Nichols and Suzanne Roberts-Noble
Toni McSweeny, Danni Elford and Sue Wilcockson

Jen Siegel, Mel Bensley and Emma De Vries

NSW BOWL
Mel Bensley and Kerry Howell

VETERANS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS
Gross
Division 1 - Kim Burke
Division 2 - Suzanne Roberts-Noble
Division 3 - Susan Muna
Nett
Division 1 - Jeanette Arkins
Division 2 - Wendy Schmidt
Division 3 - Lyn Pitt

Senior Veteran - Maria Mather

MABEL MACKENZIE BROOCH
Division 1 - Rita Fealy
Division 2 - Di Mabey
Division 3 - Robyn Ray
Division 4 - Kerry Duggan
Senior - Robyn Ray
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SINGLES KNOCKOUT

Winner - Suzanne Roberts-Noble

CONSOLATION SINGLES KNOCK OUT
Winner - Eris Brown

Runner Up - Margaret Marjoram

TAYLOR CUP WINNER

Karen O’Brien

GOLD MEDAL

Pam Johnston

BLUE WATER CLASSIC
Division 1 - Kim Burke (Shelly Beach)
Division 2 - Janice Adlard (Terrigal)

LONG MARKERS
Division 1 - Marcina May

2BBB team - Julia Campbell and Gail McDonald
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LADY VETS REPORT

Firstly, many thanks to Mary, Karin and Kerry for continuing to be members of the Lady
Veteran’s Committee. We have enjoyed our time in this role but it is now time for us to move
on and others to take over. With numerous changes rumoured to take place in the future, the
need for a Lady Veteran’s Committee may well not be necessary but a Lady Vets delegate

will be needed.

The progressive 4BBB has well patronised this year; this event seeing more of our younger

members participating.

This year we have changed the competition a little:
One division when numbers are less than 50; two divisions when numbers are between 50
and 70; three divisions when numbers are over 70.
Prize money has remained the same with ball competition close to half the field - beginning
after prize winners.
To make the numbers in each division more equal, Division 1 has been O - 33 and Division

2 has been 34 - 45. This has worked well most of the time.

There are still very few Non-Vets competing on Mondays - which seems to be because of work

and family commitments.

The Hawk’s Nest Challenge in July was successful with 30 ladies visiting from Hawk’s Nest. This
year it was Shelly Beach's turn to win the shield again. It will be our turn to visit them next year.

It is hoped this challenge will continue as it really has been good fun.

Next year’s NSW Provisional Lady Vets Tournament programme is now available with the first
2 day tournament scheduled for Nambucca Heads in March. This is a lovely area in which to

spend a few days with a very nice island golf course to play.

A big thank you to all of you who continue to play in, and support our Monday competitions.
Hopefully we will continue to have a Lady Vets competition in conjunction with the Monday

competition.

Val Gibney
LADY VETS DELEGATE

SHELLY BEACH GOLF CLUB 2013 - 2014 LADIES ANNUAL REPORT
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TREASURER’S REPORT

| would like to present the Financial Report for the period 1 July 2013 to 30 June 2014.

| have provided a summary of notes to accompany the Accounts Statement for the year.
Hopefully this will explain any queries you may have regarding balances. If you wish to ask
any questions regarding my report please advise in writing a week prior to the AGM so | can

answer any questions as accurately as possible.

Jeanette Arkins

Treasurer

NOTES:
Charity Donations - District Charity $500, Gosford Oncology $2700, Rural Fire Service
$1550, Junior Gala Day $100.
Golf NSW Events - Money paid to NSW Golf for Goodwill Plate, 3BBB Par, NSW Bowl & Medails.
Social Functions - Includes Christmas Party, Gala Day, Opening Day, Birthday cakes/flowers etc.
Trophies/Vouchers - Purchase of all voucher/trophies excluding the major tournaments

listed above which are purchased from combined entry & competition fees.



ACCOUNTS

RECEIPTS PAYMENTS BALANCE
Blue Water Classic $1,536.00 $1,515.71 $20.29
CCWGA $ - $632.73 ($632.73)
Championships $3,209.00 $4,520.50 ($1,311.50)
Charity Fundraising $5,523.70 $429.75 $5,093.95
Club Shirts/Jumpers $- $112.20 ($112.20)
Combined Entries $4,739.00 $- $4,739.00
Comp Fees $14,275.50 $- $14,275.50
Donations $ - $5,723.00 ($5,723.00)
Foursomes $2,080.00 $2,520.00 ($440.00)
Golf NSW Events $- $1,560.00 ($1,560.00)
Interest $5.12 $- $5.12
Long Markers Cup $1,237.00 $652.71 $584.29
Miscellaneous $24.00 $- $24.00
Office Supplies $- $1,065.55 ($1,065.55)
Open Days $13,380.00 $13,104.00 $276.00
Pennants $ - $72.14 ($72.14)
Raffles $6,704.50 $2,226.85 $4,477.65
Sponsorship Money $1,700.00 $ - $1,700.00
Social Functions etc $4,725.00 $10,016.60 ($5,291.60)
Top Gal Shootout $822.00 $1,300.00 ($478.00)
Trophies/Vouchers $- $12,332.28 ($12,332.28)
Vets $420.00 $432.00 ($12.00)
TOTALS $60,380.82 $58,216.02 $2,164.80
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BANK RECONCILIATION 2013-2014

Opening Balance $9,161.41

PLUS Receipts $60,380.82
LESS Expenses $69,542.23
Closing Balance at 30.06.2014 $11,326.21

BANK BALANCE AT 30.06.2014

Bank Balance as at 30.06.2013 $11,326.21
Less Unpresented Cheques $0.00
Balance $11,326.21

COMMITTED FUNDS AT 30.06.2014

NSW Golf Entries $1,470.00
Top Gal Funds $854.78
Donated Vouchers $1,640.00
Open Days $276.00

Total Funds Available $7,085.43



Shelly Beach
- GOLF CLUB
AR

www.shellybeachgolfclub.com.au

SHELLY BEACH GOLF CLUB SHELLY BEACH ROAD, SHELLY BEACH NSW 2261
P.O. BOX 7063, TOOWOON BAY NSW 2261
ABN: 39 001 071 905
info@shellybeachgolfclub.com.au
(02) 4332 3400

Shelly Beach Golf Club supports the responsible service of alcohol. THINK! about your choices. Is Gambling a problem for you2 Call Gambling Help on 1800 858 858



